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Dates for your calendar 

 

5/12 Learn to swim week 

 

6/12 Lake Illawarra High 

 Orientation Day 

 

7/12 Presentation Day 

 11.10am—1pm 

 

9/12 Reports home 

 

12/12 Year 6 Farewell 

 

13/12 Class Party Day 

 

14/12 P&C Xmas stall 

 

16/12 Last day of Term 4 

 

19/12 Office open 

 

20/12 Office closed & 

 School closed 

 

More information and notes to 

follow, closer to the events. 

 

 

 

You can do it! 

 

Uniform Shop News  
Open  

 
Mondays & Thursdays 
8.15—9am in the hall. 

  
 

 

Industrial Action 
A note went home last week to inform families of a stop work meeting this Thursday, 8th  
December. Minimal supervision will be available. More information is attached to this  
newsletter. 
 
End of Year and School Opening Times 
The last day of the school year for students is on Friday 16th December. The Admin Office 
will be open on Monday 19th December. The school will be closed from Tuesday 20th  
December until  Friday 27th January. The Admin Office will be open on this day. 
 
Students in Years 1-6 will return to school on Monday 30th January. Kindergarten will have 
Best Start on Monday and Tuesday and will begin school on Wednesday 1st February. 
 
CONGRATULATIONS!! 
A big congratulations to Miss Tiffany Estreich who has gained a temporary teaching  
engagement at Mount Warrigal for 2017. Miss Estreich is an outstanding teacher and will be 
missed by everyone at Lake. I would like to take this opportunity to publicly acknowledge and 
thank her for all her hard work over the last 18months.  
 
Whooping Cough 
There has been a confirmed case of whooping cough in our K-2 school. Notes went home 
last week to all families who have children in K-2. 
I have attached information regarding whooping cough to this newsletter. If you are con-
cerned your child is unwell or may have whooping cough, please ensure you go to the doctor. 
 
Ethics Survey 
Information regarding ethics education has been sent home with your eldest child today. The 
ethics program can be taught during scripture but needs to be taught by volunteers, not teach-
ers at school. If you are interested in volunteering, please return the requested information to 
school. 
 
Volunteers’ Morning Tea 
We like to take time to acknowledge and thank all the wonderful volunteers we get at our 
school. There will be a thank you morning tea in our school library on Thursday 8th December 
starting at 10:30am.  
 

Final newsletter 2016 
This will be the final newsletter for 2016. I would like to thank all families for their ongoing 
support of our school. I am truly blessed to work in such a wonderful school. Have a safe and 
happy break and see you all again in 2017. 
 

 

Have a wonderful week!! 

Mrs Piggott 



2016 Shellharbour City Council Mayor's Giving Tree Appeal 
Some 450 children from our local area will not receive Christmas presents this year. If you are able to 
donate any gifts to this worthwhile appeal please bring it in to school and hand to 
the front office.  
 
Your consideration in this important appeal is appreciated. 
 
Mrs Trotter 

ATTENTION!! 

 

All Library books are to be 

returned ASAP!! 

Fines will apply!! 

Thank you 

Ms Lewis 

 

 

 

Uniform Shop News  
Open  

 
Mondays & Thursdays 
8.15—9am in the hall. 

  
The Uniform shop will  

be open on Friday 27th  

January from 9 - 11am, then 

from Monday 30th   

January to Friday 3rd February 

from 8.15 - 9am. 

 

Thankyou and see you in the 

New Year 

 

A Roberts 

Uniform Coordinator 



 

INDUSTRIAL ACTION 

Thursday 8 December 2016 
 
 
Dear Parents/Caregivers 

 
We have been notified that the NSW Teachers Federation has announced it will hold a 
stop work meeting of  school teachers and non-school based Teaching Service (OCAA) 
members on Thursday 8 December 2016 starting at 8.45am. The purpose of  the stop 
work meeting is for Federation members to debate and vote on the proposed Crown Em-
ployees (Teachers in Schools and Related Employees) Salaries and Conditions Award 
2016.   
 
Please note: This action will not interrupt the swim scheme program. Students 
who are attending the swimming scheme will still do so and teachers will attend 
with the students as normal. 
 
For all other students, the teaching staff  at Lake Illawarra South Public School will be in 
attendance at the meeting.  To support our parents and families there will be minimal 
supervision of  students at school. Classes and the school routines will resume again as 
normal from 10:00am. 
 
I ask that if  parents and families who are able to support the school by sending their child 
or children to school at 9:45am consider their circumstances to see whether this is  
possible. For families and parents who cannot, minimal supervision will be in place. 
 
If  you have any questions or concerns, please contact Mrs Piggott in the office. We  
appreciate your support in this matter. 
 

Yours sincerely 

 

Jacqui Piggott 
Principal  







Would you like your kids to attend Ethics classes instead of Scripture or non Scripture? 
 

The law in NSW requires that ‘in every government school, time is to be allowed for the religious education of children of any religious persuasion’. What 
this means currently at LISPS is that Scripture is taught every Friday for 30 minutes. Students who have received permission from 
their parents/ guardians to not attend these classes spend the time in non Scripture. Students are not allowed by law to learn any-
thing new during this time, except for Ethics.  

 

The law does allow for ethics classes to be provided instead. The school cannot provide any resources to help this occur, so it’s up to 
parents and other volunteers to make it happen.  

 

I would love to see Ethics classes become an option for kids at LISPS, and I am willing to coordinate the program, but I also need 
your help. 

 

Are you interested in teaching Ethics at Lake Illawarra South Primary School? 
Ethics Teachers don’t need a teaching or a philosophy background, just the ability to get on well with children and an interest in 
learning. 

 

You will be teaching children to think logically, disagree respectfully and support their arguments with evidence rather than act ac-
cording to habit or peer pressure. Teach ethics and you’ll be helping children develop important skills for life. 

 

requirements 
Minimum 12 month commitment 

Availability to teach for 30 – 45 minutes at a set time each week (plus 1 hour preparation) 

Reasonable ability on computers 

Completion of background checks and a Working with Children Check number for volunteers 

Completion of required training  

Deliver lessons as specified (you get everything you need to do this) 

Print lesson resources as required 

 

Let me know if you are interested in becoming an Ethics teacher by completing the form at the bottom of the page by or contact-
ing me directly on the details below by Dec 12th. If we get enough people willing to be involved, I’ll be in contact with you to 
take you through the process.  

 

Thanks very much. 

 

Kristy Blackburn 

 

For more information check out the website: www.primaryethics.com.au or contact Kristy Blackburn on 0417032757 or Kris-
ty.lee.blackburn@gmail.com 

 

 
­­­_________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
Parent / Carer Name: __________________________________________ 

 
Child/ren’s Name : __________________________________________ Class/es: ___________________ 

 
Please tick the appropriate box or boxes. 

 

http://www.primaryethics.com.au
mailto:Kristy.lee.blackburn@gmail.com
mailto:Kristy.lee.blackburn@gmail.com

